PIC
Tuesday, October 5, 2010

Q3


Participants:  Helen Stevens, Joyce Hernandez, Julia Zhang, Ken McCaslin, Karen Van (scribe), Robert Stegwee
Agenda:

1. Member forum

· Joyce reported a problem with schemas in recent V3 ballot.  She suggests that we three directories--xml example, core schemas, multi-schemas—to resolve the issue.  This suggestion will be discussed with Publishing and Don Lloyd. 
2. Current project status

· DMPs – This was announced at co-chair meeting and groups will have until January to either update their DMPs or use the default.
· First time attendee program – Ken reported that the exercise they are running right now has received both very positive and very negative response. Some people do not think it is appropriate behavior for an adult conference. However, the first three prizes were awarded by Q1 today.  There were some mentors who were not happy about the exercise. Helen noted that she gets asked by FTAs how to make the most of your time.  She tells people to network.  The group would like thought leaders to be mentors.  Joyce suggested that the time commitment be shortened. Maybe there is a different colored lanyard, etc to identify the mentors. Between now and January, PIC should put more time and effort into the FTA track and mentoring.  The tutorials were well attended.  Not all FTAs received an evaluation sheet, so we will send an email to all of the FTAs and ask them to complete the online survey if they didn’t complete the hard copy survey.  There was some discussion about the funny ribbons diluting the value of the regular ribbons.  Other suggestions were to publish the list of mentors much like we do the facilitators, and recognize them in the morning session.  There was agreement that we should offer the event again.  Patrick Loyd has also volunteered to train to be an alternate FTA tutorial faculty.  Mark McDougall will be asked to recognize the mentors during the Thursday AM general session. 
· MOTION by Karen; seconded by Robert to accept the default DMPs with no changes.  The motion carried unanimously.
· Co-chair handbook – we’ll let this rest for a cycle, open it again in January, and finalize between January and May.
· WGM support – The WGM survey is online and available. 
· PIC communications – All agreed that the committee will draft an article about the DMPs, co-chair handbook, and mentor (Margie)

3. Next project focus – Not much discussion on this topic.
4. Next call and WGM planning – There was a suggestion to move the call to Thursdays at Noon ET. We will put a Doodle poll out to the PIC list to determine a good time for the next meeting. 

Next WGM we will schedule a room for Tuesday, Q2. 
ACTION ITEMS:

· Karen to send FTA evaluation via email to all FTAs
· Karen to send Doodle poll to determine the best day/time for calls

· Ken to send Karen a list of mentors so we can announce Thursday mornings

· Margie (tentatively) to write a newsletter article

MOTION by Robert to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at Noon ET.
